

JAN - 9 2009

The Honorable John M. McHugh Ranking Member Committee on Armed Services U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-6035

Dear Representative McHugh:

This is in response to a 21 November letter I received from then-Ranking Member of the House Armed Services Committee, Representative Duncan Hunter, concerning cost estimate discrepancies to fund Advance Procurement options for the F-22A program (copy enclosed).

As stipulated in section 134 of the Duncan Hunter National Defense Authorization Act for FY 2009, the Department's plan is to keep the F-22A production line open to allow the new Administration an opportunity to certify to the congressional defense committees that the procurement of F-22A fighter aircraft is in our national interest or to terminate the production line.

The Department has authorized the obligation of up to \$50 million for Advance Procurement in the context of a plan to buy 4 F-22A aircraft as directed in a November 10 Acquisition Decision Memorandum (ADM) to the Air Force. In an effort to maximize all options for the next Administration, the ADM also allows the Air Force to include a priced option for additional Advance Procurement for 16 aircraft. Furthermore, in an amendment to the aforementioned ADM, the Department has authorized the F-22 program, as part of Lot 10 Advance Procurement, to purchase long-lead titanium for 20 F-22 aircraft. These materials would be made available to the Joint Strike Fighter Program or other DoD programs requiring these materials should the next Administration decide to terminate the F-22A production line.

Your continued interest and support of the Department of Defense are appreciated. A similar letter has been sent to the other signatories of Representative Hunter's letter.

Again, I congratulate you on your selection as Ranking Member of the committee and look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

Roundmotes

Enclosure: As stated

IKE SKELTON, MISSOURI, CHAIRMAN JOHN SPRATT, SOUTH CAROLINA SOLUMON P. ORTIZ, TEXAS SOLUMON P. ORTIZ, ORTIZ,

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515—6035

ONE HUNDRED TENTH CONGRESS

November 21, 2008

DUNCAN HUNTER, CALIFORNIA
JAN SAATTON, NEW JERSEY
JONN M. MOHUGH, NEW YORK
TERRY EVERETT, ALABAMA
ROSOGE GE BARTLETT, MARYLAND
HOWARD P. "BUCK" MCKEON, CAUFORNIA
MAC THORNEBERY, TEXAS
WALTER B. JONGB, NORTH CAROLINA
ROBIN HAYES, NORTH CAROLINA
Y. TODD AKIN, MSSOURB
J. RANDY FORBES, VIRGINIA
JOE WILSON, SOUTH CAROLINA
FRANK A. LOBIONIDO, NEW JERSEY
TOM COLE, OKLAHOMA
ROB BSHOP, UTAH
MCMASL TURNER, OHIO
JOHN KURER, MINNESOTA
CANDICE S. MILLER, MICHISAN
PRIL GRIGAREY, GEORGIA
MIKE ROGIESS, ALABAMA
TRENT FRANKS, ARZONA
TRENT FRANKS, ARZONA
TRENT FRANKS, PENGRIJA
THELMA DRAKE, VIRGINIA
THELMA DRAKE, VIRGINIA
CATHY MEMORES GOOGLERS, WASHINGTO
K, MICHAEL CONAWAY, TEXAS
GEOF DAVIS, KENTUCKY
OLUC LONAWAY, TEXAS
GEOF DAVIS, KENTUCKY

ERIN C. CONATON, STAFF DIRECTOR

The Honorable Robert Gates Secretary of Defense The Pentagon Washington, D.C. 20301

Dear Mr. Secretary:

Since our October 31, 2008, letter to you on the Department's implementation of section 134 of the National Defense Authorization Act of Fiscal Year 2009, the Committee's Air and Land Forces Subcommittee received testimony from Under Secretary Young and Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Air Force Van Buren on the Department's plan.

Notwithstanding representations to the committee that "advance procurement obligated as 4 plus 16 will cost no more than we thought it would cost for 20," a review of the "not-to-exceed" proposal by the prime contractor referenced by the witnesses indicates to the contrary. The prime contractor proposal indicates that the "4 + 16" acquisition strategy for advance procurement currently planned by the Department to sustain an option for the next administration will in fact be "significantly higher" than the acquisition strategy of funding advance procurement in November for all 20 F-22 aircraft, if the decision is made to proceed with procurement of additional aircraft.

We would appreciate getting an explanation of why there continues to be such significant discrepancies between cost estimates of the Office of the Secretary of Defense, on the one hand, and the Air Force and the prime contractor on the other, to fund the advance procurement options for the F-22. Again, we expect you to take the necessary action to fund advance procurement for 20 F-22s in November, so as to maintain the option, with no additional cost to the program, if a decision is made by the in-coming administration to proceed with the procurement of 20 additional F-22 aircraft.

Very truly yours,

IKE SKELTON

Chairman

NeilAbercromb

Chairman.

Air and Land Forces Subcommittee

Duncan Hunter Ranking Member

The contract of

Jun Saxton Kanking Member,

Air and Land Forces Subcommittee



JAN - 9 2009

The Honorable Ike Skelton Chairman, Committee on Armed Services U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-6035

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Thank you for your November 21 letter concerning cost estimate discrepancies to fund Advance Procurement options for the F-22A program.

As stipulated in section 134 of the Duncan Hunter National Defense Authorization Act for FY 2009, the Department's plan is to keep the F-22A production line open to allow the new Administration an opportunity to certify to the congressional defense committees that the procurement of F-22A fighter aircraft is in our national interest or to terminate the production line.

The Department has authorized the obligation of up to \$50 million for Advance Procurement in the context of a plan to buy 4 F-22A aircraft as directed in a November 10 Acquisition Decision Memorandum (ADM) to the Air Force. In an effort to maximize all options for the next Administration, the ADM also allows the Air Force to include a priced option for additional Advance Procurement for 16 aircraft. Furthermore, in an amendment to the aforementioned ADM, the Department has authorized the F-22 program, as part of Lot 10 Advance Procurement, to purchase long-lead titanium for 20 F-22 aircraft. These materials would be made available to the Joint Strike Fighter Program or other DoD programs requiring these materials should the next Administration decide to terminate the F-22A production line.



Your continued interest and support of the Department of Defense are appreciated. A similar letter has been sent to your colleagues who signed your letter.

Sincerely,



JAN - 9 2009

The Honorable Neil Abercrombie Chairman, Subcommittee on Air and Land Forces Committee on Armed Services U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-6035

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Thank you for your November 21 letter concerning cost estimate discrepancies to fund Advance Procurement options for the F-22A program.

As stipulated in section 134 of the Duncan Hunter National Defense Authorization Act for FY 2009, the Department's plan is to keep the F-22A production line open to allow the new Administration an opportunity to certify to the congressional defense committees that the procurement of F-22A fighter aircraft is in our national interest or to terminate the production line.

The Department has authorized the obligation of up to \$50 million for Advance Procurement in the context of a plan to buy 4 F-22A aircraft as directed in a November 10 Acquisition Decision Memorandum (ADM) to the Air Force. In an effort to maximize all options for the next Administration, the ADM also allows the Air Force to include a priced option for additional Advance Procurement for 16 aircraft. Furthermore, in an amendment to the aforementioned ADM, the Department has authorized the F-22 program, as part of Lot 10 Advance Procurement, to purchase long-lead titanium for 20 F-22 aircraft. These materials would be made available to the Joint Strike Fighter Program or other DoD programs requiring these materials should the next Administration decide to terminate the F-22A production line.



Your continued interest and support of the Department of Defense are appreciated. A similar letter has been sent to your colleagues who signed your letter.

Sincerely,



JAN - 9 2009

The Honorable Jim Saxton
Ranking Member
Subcommittee on Air and Land Forces
Committee on Armed Services
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515-6035

Dear Representative Saxton:

Thank you for your November 21 letter concerning cost estimate discrepancies to fund Advance Procurement options for the F-22A program.

As stipulated in section 134 of the Duncan Hunter National Defense Authorization Act for FY 2009, the Department's plan is to keep the F-22A production line open to allow the new Administration an opportunity to certify to the congressional defense committees that the procurement of F-22A fighter aircraft is in our national interest or to terminate the production line.

The Department has authorized the obligation of up to \$50 million for Advance Procurement in the context of a plan to buy 4 F-22A aircraft as directed in a November 10 Acquisition Decision Memorandum (ADM) to the Air Force. In an effort to maximize all options for the next Administration, the ADM also allows the Air Force to include a priced option for additional Advance Procurement for 16 aircraft. Furthermore, in an amendment to the aforementioned ADM, the Department has authorized the F-22 program, as part of Lot 10 Advance Procurement, to purchase long-lead titanium for 20 F-22 aircraft. These materials would be made available to the Joint Strike Fighter Program or other DoD programs requiring these materials should the next Administration decide to terminate the F-22A production line.



Your continued interest and support of the Department of Defense are appreciated. A similar letter has been sent to your colleagues who signed your letter.

Sincerely,